            Agenda Item Summary Sheet

 Item No:  24 

Meeting Date:  March 3, 2004
Item Title: 
Report from the Planning Director pertaining to the proposed preliminary plat of subdivision for 16 single-family lots in Southridge Section V. 
Item Summary: 

Nags Head Construction and Development, Inc., has submitted the attached preliminary subdivision plat to create 16 single-family lots in Section V of Southridge west of US 158.  The lots meet the minimum dimensional requirements for the R-2 Zoning District however 404 designated wetlands may affect the development of several of the proposed lots.  Staff recommends that the applicant furnish documentation of Dominion North Carolina Power’s future plans for relocating an overhead power line that spans the tract, prior to action on the preliminary plat. At their February 17, 2004 meeting, the Planning Board members voted 6 to 0 in favor of recommending that the preliminary subdivision be approved provided the applicant provide the power company documentation requested by staff prior to submittal of the final plat of subdivision for Planning Board review. 
Number of Attachments: 2
Specific Action Requested:

Consideration of the proposed Southridge Section V preliminary plat of subdivision to create 16 single-family residential lots.
Submitted By:   Planning and Development staff

Date:  February 23, 2004
Finance Officer Comment:

Unable to assess fiscal impact.
Signature:  
Rhonda Sommer



Date:  February 23, 2004
Town Attorney Comment:

N/A

Signature:






Date:

Town Manager Comment:

I concur with staff's recommendation.
Signature:  J. Webb Fuller




Date:  February 23, 2004
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